


So there was a ‘Toll House’ so
called. A few days later I wandered
up to the Maidstone Road and, lo
and behold, the house is still there,
between the two Ruxley garden
centres, but called ‘Tollgate’.
Hopefully this is a clue! At this
stage it is not known whether the
house, which looks fairly modern,
just marks the spot or if some part
of the old toll gate survives within
the house or grounds. Alan is going
to investigate.
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Buses and Bombs, part 2
Last time I showed the LT-type
buses lined up in Oxford Road to
keep them away from the potential
factory targets in Footscray. Well,
this time we are outside the bus
garage itself after a busy shift has
finished in October 1943. The
workers from Kolster-Brandes Ltd.,
Standard Telephone Co. Ltd. and
the Army Pay Record Offices are
waiting for their transport home.
The queue for the 241 is pretty long
and I wonder whether there were
extra buses put on at this time to
cope with the rush. The 241 was all
single decker due to the low bridge
at Sidcup Station and run using the
underfloor-engine Q-type vehicles.
Note the white markings applied so
that there was a chance of seeing the

buses at night during the blackout. The 21 and 21A buses are picking up from the stop in front of the 241.
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Photo from the LT Museum Collection and is a low resolution sample. Full resolution copies are available
by ordering from the website. Just doing a search using ‘Sidcup’ as the key word will produce many
interesting images.




